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Subject: GRANT EXTENSION FOR THE 2016-18 NATIONAL CRIME STATISTICS 
EXCHANGE IMPLEMENTATION ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

RECOMMENDATIONS

That the Council, subject to the approval of the Mayor:

1. Authorize the Chief of Police, or his designee, to:

a. Accept the no-cost grant extension for the 2016-18 National Crime Statistics 
Exchange Implementation Assistance Program (NCSX-PIAP) from the United 
States Department of Justice, Bureau of Justice Statistics, extending the period of 
the grant award from September 30, 2018 through September 30, 2019; and,

b. Negotiate and execute the First Amendment to Contract No. C-130065 between the 
City of Los Angeles and Justice and Security Strategies, Inc., extending the term of 
the agreement from September 30, 2018 through September 30, 2019, subject to 
the review and approval of the City Attorney as to form.

BACKGROUND

The Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD) requests approval to accept a no-cost grant 
extension for the 2016-18 National Crime Statistics Exchange Implementation Assistance 
Program (NCSX-PIAP) from the United States Department of Justice, Bureau of Justice 
Statistics. The original grant term was from October 1, 2016 through September 30, 2018 and 
approval of the no-cost grant extension will extend the term of the grant period an additional 12- 
months from September 30, 2018 through September 30, 2019.

The NCSX-PIAP grant provides funding for the Federal Bureau of Investigation to expand the 
National Incident-Based Reporting System (NIBRS) into a nationally representative system of 
incident-based crime statistics. The NIBRS is a data collection and reporting system for law
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enforcement that is designed to improve the quantity, quality, and timeliness of data collected and 
the methodology used in the inspection, analysis, compilation, and dissemination of crime data.

The NCSX-PIAP grant was awarded to the LAPD on September 13, 2016 to transition from the 
LAPD’s current Uniform Crime Reporting Summary Reporting System to the NIBRS; however, 
implementation did not commence until Council approval was obtained on September 5, 2017. 
Accordingly, the LAPD now requires the 12-month no-cost extension to complete the NIBRS 
transition and to allow the sub-recipient, Justice & Security Strategies, Inc., to continue working 
with the LAPD on the implementation process. Approval of the extension will also allow the LAPD 
to reconcile with the State of California’s NIBRS format once the State completes the NIBRS 
code tables and finalizes its design.

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

Approval of the recommendations within this report will extend the grant award period for the 
2016-18 National Crime Statistics Exchange Implementation Assistance Program from 
September 30, 2018 through September 30, 2019 at no-cost. There is no impact to the General 
Fund as a result these recommendations. Acceptance of the grant is in compliance with the City’s 
Financial Policies in that one-time revenue is used for one-time expenses. No matching funds are 
required for this grant.
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